FOREST LAKES DOMESTIC WATER IMPROVEMENT DISTRICT WORK SESSION October 21, 2020

The Forest Lakes DWID Work Session was called to order by Chairman Lou St. Germain 10:30 am at The Water District Office. Present were Board Members: Mary Hume, and Sally Rottier. Present Via Telecomm were Paul Studer and Bryan Hawk. Staff member present Grant Cooper and Amy Belch.

1. Discussion of Snow Well

Mr. Cooper reports iron, calcium, and metal casing parts are contributing factors of bad odor in The Snow Well. Tank will be refilled and tested. Mr. Studer suggest all financials on The Snow Well should be charged to 8-102 Well Maintenance.

2. Discussion of Highway 260 Main Line Project

Mr. Brimhall is working to coordinate a meeting between himself, ADOT, AZTEC, and Mr. Cooper. On October 19, 2020 FLDWID did receive the drawings but would need to sit in a meeting with all involved to go over the drawings.

3. Discussion of New Board Meeting Bryan Hawk

Mr. Hawk experience is with Honeywell and Garrett Air Research as an Engineer in Electrical Mathematics. Mr. Cooper suggest to Mr. Hawk taking a tour of the water system FLDWID has.

Mr. St. Germain Closed meeting at 10:45 am.

Forest Lakes DWID Minutes By: Amy Belch

Lou St. Germain, Chairman of the Board

Mary Hume, Vice Chairman

11-19-2020

Date